Board of Directors Meeting

February 18, 2004.

Attendance: Graham Dyck, Joe Cole, Dick Lowe, David McEntee. 

Guest: John Lawton.

Southern Village Town Home Committee:

     Review of the SVTC (Southern Village Town Home Committee) recommendations that outlined activities, issues and concerns in regard to dues, management and building upkeep matters.  There were recommendations for dues increases for TH 1, TH 2, Highgrove and W.E. (West End). A motion was made to accept the recommendations; the motion was seconded and all voted in favor.

The amended dues are as follows:

TH1:      $ 950.00 annual, paid monthly.

TH II:    $ 950.00      "          "        "

WE:       $ 759.00     "           "        "

HG:       $ 1,102.00     "           "        "

       Note: The above amounts are for maintenance and upkeep of the individual TH groups; they exclude dues paid to the Master Association.        

A motion was made to appoint Dick Lowe as a member of the SVTC. He would serve as the Highgrove representative on the committee. The motion was seconded and all voted in favor.

Master Association Board:

      On January 15, 2004 a meeting was held to continue efforts to set up a Master Association Board of Directors.  The two points of discussion were to amend the covenants to allow for each Sub-Association to appoint its own ARB and to allow the Southern Village Homeowners Association to serve as the collector of all Southern Village Sub-Association dues.

       Due to the fact that a quorum could not be achieved; the amendment changes could not proceed. An effort, by those present, will be made to solicit proxies from the Sub-Association Reps. for a meeting to be held in the spring. 

Annual General Meeting: 

It was agreed to follow the agenda outline as provided in the minutes of the January 04 Board Meeting. Some time was spent in firming up topics and presenters.

Action Items:

· John Lawton to send Joe Cole financials for posting on the web site.

· John Lawton to identify specific contacts in all Sub-Associations for follows up regarding the Master Association meeting.

Meeting adjourned 8:45 P.M.

